
Bandiere Sotto le Stelle in Bibbiena / Italy 

 
On 23 July 2022 the flag-waving meeting "Bandiere Sotto le Stelle" took place in 

Bibbiena. 
"Bandiere Sotto le Stelle" took place. 
 

3 groups showed their show 
 

Gruppo Storico Sbandieratori di Fivizzano 
Gruppo Storico Citta di Cortona 
Sbandieratori e Musici Citta di Bibbiena 

 
A delegation of the ECF visited this nocturnal spectacle 

 
President Gerhard Schlaich 
1.treasurer Ines Schlaich and the 

Deputy Lisa Meroth 
 

Cortona and Bibbiena are members of the ECF and so the delegation took the 
opportunity for personal talks with the groups. 
 

The group from Cortona left a very good impression and showed beautiful, fluent flag-
waving. 

 
The group from Fivizzano was also interesting.  
The accompanying music consisted mainly of pipers and drummers. The flag-wavers 

themselves showed very swinging performances. 
Their black light show was really worth seeing. 

 
The flag-wavers from Bibbiena had greatly rejuvenated themselves. 
One would have liked to see more of the bambini group in particular. 

 
 















 


